
Woodson Athletics 

On Wednesday the 7th of March 2018 Hunsdon 
went to the indoor Woodson athletics and faced 
up against 4 other small schools. 

The first event was the girls obstacle course 
(which Chloe, Rose, Libby and Willow did)  in 
which you had to go through the ladder steps then 
you had to do 10 speed jumps then jump over a 
hurdle which the demonstrator knocked over then 
you had to hit the board turn around and run 
back! (Obviously we won). 

While the boys did their 1+1 the next event was the 
field events which included long jump, triple jump, 
vertical jump, speed bounce and chest push. (Ellie 
did speed bounce, and Elsa, Olivia and Chloe all 
went to triple jump). After Skye and Isobel did the 
girls 1+1 the boys carried on with their field events. 

 While the boys were doing their 1+1 the girls 
finished their field events, which included triple 
jump, standing long jump, chest push, vertical jump 
and speed bounce; after that it was the girls 4x1 – 
which Ellie, Elsa, Skye and Isobel did. 



Next it was javelin which Sophie, Gracie and 
Phoebe did. 

While we were getting ready to go home the people 
who ran the athletics decided to make an extra 
race (fun) including everybody (but it wasn’t an 
actual race they just made it up so they could 
decide the scores), but we obviously won. 

When they had finally decided who had won, they 
told us in reverse order. When they narrowed it up 
to second place and they announced Hunsdon and 
we were really excited that we had come second 
(only because we didn’t want to do all of those 
races again!!!)  

We would like to thank Mr Farley and Sarah for 
coaching us and for Mr Millward, Mrs Clark, Mrs 
Dunstan and all of the parents for cheering us on  

 

COME ON HUNSDON!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  

 

 

  


